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Furthermore, CETAAT’s charitable endeavors have been reinforced by a generous contribution from the family of
Er Bhagiyan G. Olikkara, amounting to Rs. 709,338 for an endowment benefitting two deserving CET students
based on specific criteria.

In line with our commitment to identifying and nurturing talented students, we have initiated three additional
Endowment Programs, awarding scholarships to students selected by the faculty of CET.

We are pleased to announce that the next edition of “CETAAT Devaragasandhya” is scheduled for September 2024.
Details will be communicated through our established channels.

Regarding membership development, we are proud to report that 30 new members have joined since September
2023. I urge our existing members to spread the word about our activities and encourage their batchmates to join us
on this noble journey of CETAAT.

Thank you for your continued support!

Warm regards,
Jayachandran V S

Dear CETians and Families,

It brings me immense satisfaction to see that our team successfully executed most of the
planned activities. The Management Committee meetings, the two-day Technical
Workshop, CETAAT Family Get-Together, Monthly Webinars, and Charity Initiatives were
meticulously carried out with the guidance and support of the Management Committee.

Our vision for CETAAT to serve as a central hub for the dissemination of technical
knowledge has been realized through active participation and appreciative feedback from
delegates representing State/Central Government Departments, PSUs, Architects,
Consultants, and practicing engineers in the two-day workshop. We covered topics on
emerging technologies, contributing to knowledge enhancement in our field.

Trivandrum Chapter of CET Alumni Association (CETAA)

Editorial Board: MGK Nair, KG Chandrasekharan, Chitra R

We solicit literary contributions from CET alumni and their family members for the quarterly News Letter being published by CETAAT.

The articles in the form of short stories, poems, cartoons, travelogue etc. will be published in the forthcoming issues of CETAAT NEWS

LETTER. The articles can be mailed to the e-mail : mgknair@gmail.com
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Report onActivities of CETAAT: January 2024 - March 2024

I am delighted to present the report on the activities of CETAAT for the period spanning
January 2024 to March 2024. I extend my heartfelt gratitude to everyone for their
unwavering support during this period.

CETAAT expresses profound gratitude to the family of Late Er Bhagiyan G. Olikkara for this generous gesture. A
Memorandum of Understanding (MOU) will be executed with an authorized family member for the distribution of
Endowment awards as per their wishes. The selection process for deserving students will be carried out in
consultation with CET faculty.

Thank you,

Ranjit Kumar V.

Secretary.

Managing Committee Meetings

Three Managing Committee (MC) meetings were convened on 3rd January 2024, 6th
February 2024, and 5th March 2024, with active participation from all MC members.

Sub Committees

Various sub-committees overseeing CETAAT’s activities met regularly and submitted
proposals to the Managing Committee, facilitating the smooth operation of our initiatives.

Activities during the Reporting Period:

1. Christmas and New Year Family Get-Together: Held on 21st January 2024 at Hotel Prasanth, this event
saw a significant turnout. We had the honor of felicitating Er A C K Nair (1984 EE), the Electricity Ombudsman,
Kerala, by our Chief Patron Padma Vibhushan Er G. Madhavan Nair. Additionally, newly enrolled members were
welcomed by issuing Lapel pins. The Ragatharangam team organized a delightful musical program, followed by a
dinner.

2. Annual Two-Day Workshop on Emerging Trends in Building Construction: Conducted on 20th and
21st February 2024, this workshop garnered substantial success. Approximately seventy participants from various
esteemed organizations such as Kerala PWD, VSSC, KIIFB, HITES, KSEBL, Builders, Architects, Harbour
Engineering Dept., and self-employed designers attended the workshop. The active involvement of all participants
in the sessions was highly appreciated. I extend my sincere appreciation to the entire team behind the successful
organization of this workshop.

3. 3rd WEBINAR: Hosted on 19th March 2024, the webinar focused on “Safer Bridges - Challenges and
Solutions,” featuring Dr. Lakshmy Parameswaran (1984 Civil) as the speaker. The webinar received
commendations for its informative content and garnered a high attendance rate.

During this reporting period, six new alumni were enrolled.

Moreover, an amount of Rs. 7,09,338 was transferred to CETAAT by the family of Late Er Bhagiyan G. Olikkara
to establish an Endowment Award in his honour. The family specified the utilization of the interest earned from the
Corpus contribution as follows:

� 40% of the interest generated will support a CET student excelling in sports but facing financial constraints
(selection to be made by CET authorities).

� Another 40% of the interest will assist a deserving economically backward student excelling in academics
(selection by CET authorities).

� The remaining 20% of the interest will be reinvested in the Corpus fund FD annually to minimize
depreciation.

Secretary’s Report
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FORTHCOMING ACTIVITIES
� 1. 12 Annual General Body Meeting (AGMth ) - 20    .29th June     24
� 2. Webinar 16th July 2024
� 3. Webinar 20th August 2024
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LEADERS WHO INFLUENCED THE NATION--FROM CET

Dr. T. R. JOHNY
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Christmas and New Year Family Get-Together:

Compiled by : , 1962 Civil.
Former Chairman, CETAAT
K.G. Chandrasekharan
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Christmas and New Year Family Get-Together: Contd...
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CETAAT Workshop- Emerging Trends in Building Construction

The �fth edition of the Annual Two day Workshop

on Emerging Trends in Building Construction was

organised on 20 and 21 February 2024 at Hotel

Residency Tower, Thiruvananthapuram and was a

highly successful one. 70 participants from

Kerala PWD, VSSC, KIIFB, HITES, KSEBL,

Builders, Architects, Harbour Engineering dept.,

and self employed Consultants attended the

workshop and was highly appreciated by the

participants. The speakers also acknowledged

the active involvement of all the participants in all

the sessions. The workshop was inaugurated by

Ar N .Mahesh. The Chief Guest of Valedictory

Session was Padma Vibhushan G.Madhavan Nair.

He addressed the Delegates and distributed the

Certi�cates to the delegates.

th st

Sessions were held on Tensile Fabric Roo�ng, Pre

Engineered Steel Buildings, Dry wall concepts,

Glass in Buildings, Building Management

Systems (BMS) and Ceilings -True or False.

Product presentations by M/s Serge Ferrari

India (P) ltd., M/s WOOTZ, M/s Gyproc Saint

Gobain India, Glass and Glazing Systems (P) ltd.

M/s R R Kabel were also part of the Workshop.

The delegates provided positive feedback about

the various presentations as well as general

conduct of the Workshop. This programme is

well appreciated by the various Government

Departments and builders. This was re�ected in

the number of delegates sponsored by various

departments. CETAAT plans such technical

activities in future after giving due consideration

to the topics suggested by participants of the

Workshop in their feed back.

CETAAT wishes to place on record the efforts

taken by the Technical sub committee members

led by Anil G, for the successful conduct of the

Workshop.
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Workshop on Emerging Trends in Building Construction
20th and 21st Feb 24
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D. Sudheeran

CET 68 Mechanical

He is very active in most of the Malayalee Organizations. Was President and Vice-
President of SKKN for many years. Main activities in Drama and Stage are Direction, Acting, Song
writing, Music composition, Singing etc. Took an active role in the revival of Singapore Kairalee
Kalanilayam to its glorious days by presenting a full length drama, Manassaakshi, on 22/4/2017 in
NUS UCC Theatre.

Published many poems through local and on-line Magazines. As an active member of
Singapore Malayalee Literary Forum, published a collection of Malayalam poems titled “Shima
Sakki” in 2014. Preface was written by Poet Prabha Varma and was launched by Poet Prof. V.
Madhusoodanan Nair. Was a contributor to the Anthology of Malayalam Poems titled “Kavya
Sopanam1” published by SMLF in 2016.

After working inKerala Electricals, a Kerala Government Company he moved over to
Singapore. While in Singapore did his MBA from University of Hull, UK. He has worked with
Panasonic Singapore for 30 years and retired as Senior Manager.
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